Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 13, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Tamarac Community Center, 8601 W. Commercial Boulevard, Tamarac, Florida 33351

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: University Drive and Oakland Park Boulevard Mobility Improvements on SR 816/Oakland Park Boulevard, from SR 817/University Drive to SR 5/U.S. 1, and on SR 817/University Drive, from north of NW 57th Street to Sunrise Lakes Boulevard, in Broward County, Florida. 

The project improvements on SR 817/University Drive consist of widening and restriping to accommodate bicycle lanes, installing sidewalks in each direction and upgrading signalization, signage and pavement markings. There will also be pedestrian lighting and drainage upgrades. Project improvements on SR 816/Oakland Park Boulevard include installing new bus shelters and upgrading signalization to provide traffic signal priority for public transit buses at 10 intersections.
Construction began in May 2019 and is estimated to be completed in fall 2020. The estimated construction cost is $6.8 million.

During the informal open house, attendees will have the opportunity to review roadway improvements, construction plans and traffic control plans. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Matthew May, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)940-7519 or by email at Matthew.May@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There will be no agenda.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Matthew May, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)940-7519 or by email at Matthew.May@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Tiffani Wilshire, Community Outreach Specialist, at (954)940-7585 or by email at tiffani@valerin-group.com.
